LAMOILLE COUNTY NATURAL RESOURCES CONSERVATION DISTRICT

June 26th, 2024, 10:00AM-11:30PM
Nature Center
Morrisville, VT

MEETING MINUTES 
In Attendance: 
District Staff: Peter Danforth, Emily Porter-Goff
Supervisors: Charlie Davis, Fran Sladyk, Martha Battle
Guests: Leslie Mahoney
Charlie called the meeting to order at 10:05PM, Fran and Marhta seconded.
Agenda Items:
A. Approve LCNRCD Agenda: Fran approved; Martha seconded. 
B. Approve LCNRCD Minutes: Fran Approved; Martha seconded.

C. Public Comment: Leslie Mahoney introduced herself to the board. She just retired from nursing. She like hiking and has done ski patrol at Jay Peak. Her son runs Butterworks farm. She is also a frequent attendee of the Lamoille Pollinator Pathways meeting that are held at the LCCD office and is currently seeking Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP) through tteh NRCS. She is very interested in helping LCCD and wants to be involved in whatever capacity she can. Peter asked if she would like to be an associate board member and she said she did. The other supervisors put it to a vote. Fran approves; Martha seconded.
D. Education Program Report: (see Ed Program report for June 2024).
E. Director’s Report: (see Director report for June 2024).
F. Supervisor’s Report:  

Fran: Total 2, 2 district meeting.
Charlie: Total 2, 2 district meeting, 
Sarah: Total 2, 2 district meeting, 
Jim: Total 2, 2 district meeting.
Martha: Total 4, 2 district meeting, 2 Agroforestry workshop.  
Other Business: 
a.   The new Agricultural Program Specialist positions opportunities were discussed. Peter will set up interviews over the next two weeks with applicants and send out a doodle poll to board members to find out when they would be available. 
b. The upcoming Lamoille County field days were discussed. LCCD will partner with NRCS and combine schedules to ensure coverage at tables. The NRCS will bring the Soil Tunnel as well. Peter will send a schedule out to folks so they can sign up for time slots. The teepee is not going to be set up, but the tent poles still reside at Field Days. At some point they may need to be moved.
c.    Peter talked about the Free Fishing Day event at Smuggs that happened on June 9th. It was a successful event and the tour of the dams went as planed.
d. Updating the contact list on our web service was discussed. It is hard to keep up with this but Peter will work with the new admin assistant upon hiring to make this a priority. Willow could also participate in this as well.
G. Financial Report Overview (see attached docs)
May report: LCCD will fall somewhat short on 2024 budget. The biggest reason is the work to move the culvert replacement forward at Joe Brook has come to a brief halt. One of the landowners is balking at signing the easement. The payment for moving this to bidding stage would have helped LCCD reach its target budget figure. Fran approved; Jim seconded.
H. Review Cash Flow/Bills: Invoices in gold were approved upon receipt of funds to pay said invoices. Fran approved; Sarah seconded.
I. Timesheets

a. Sarah has approved timesheets. 
b. Sarah will reconcile March through July Bills for next meeting..
Meeting adjourned at 11:30am. Fran approved; Martha seconded.
Next LCCD Meeting is scheduled for July 24th, 2024, at 10:00 on Zoom and in person
PAGE  

